
February 5, 2024 
 
HB2603 Neutral Written Only Testimony 
 
Name:  Jaime Kissinger 
 
Chairman Proctor and Members of the Committee, 
 
I am neutral on HB2603 because of the fact isn’t this already being done?  I submitted a complaint in 
2022 because I finally was able to convince my husband to go vote.  When he did, he noticed it stated on 
the marking device it advised him to review his vote and when he did, he noticed that both votes moved 
to the opposite of what he originally pressed.  No, he did not press it by mistake, it marked it wrong.  I 
was just in disbelief after working with him for several years to vote as he would state to me “our vote 
doesn’t count”.  I submitted that complaint to the republican chair and never heard anything again about 
it.  What am I to do to forget what had just happened by mistake and wonder how many do not check.   
 
This could be a wonderful idea but who is going to be on this committee?  Will we the people get to have 
any representation on this committee?  If not, I would be opposed because again us getting a voice is 
very difficult in these times and sometimes just having one of us on this committee could make a 
difference. 
 
Again, I am neutral because of the fact of who is on the committee. 
 
 
Jaime Kissinger 
Sedgwick County Precinct Committeewoman 
We The People Kansas 
  


